ERBISTOCK   AND  EYTON  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 8th January 2018 in Eyton School.
Present.  Councillors Lewis, Thomas, Blakemore, Pritchard, Cooper, Matthews and Evans.   Additionally  the  Clerk and P.C.S.O. Bellis.
Apologies.  Councillor Lowther.
 Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 11th September 2017.
These were accepted as a true and correct record.
Matters arising.    
Mill Lane, Erbistock.  Councillor Evans reported that a tree was now leaning on the telephone wires.
The Orangery, Garden House, Erbistock.  The “To Let” sign had been taken down.  Mr. Wingett had not yet applied to the Planning Department to change the letting conditions.

Welsh Ambulance Service.  Rapid Response Proposal.  The Chair reported on his attendance at the meeting on 21st September.  We were now linked with Sesswick and Marchwiel C.C.s and our contribution of £250 had been donated and the necessary equipment  purchased.  Councillor Pritchard reported that, sadly, the First Responder had been unable to take up the post.  He asked that we advertise the need for more volunteers.

The Mayor’s Charity Dinner Dance.  This had been well attended and a great success.  There had been an inspirational talk from Catherine Pugh and £3,000 had been raised for charity.

The Erbistock Village Hall.  This was now closed and had been handed over to the Church Authorities.  The Clerk was asked to write to them and determine the measures that were to be taken to make the building safe and to block the entrance to the yard.  We have a notice board fixed to the building.  It was agreed that the Chairman remove it and a decision as to its future placement would be made at our next meeting.
Traffic Signs at the A.528/A.539 junction.  These had been erected and paid for by the Welsh Office.  Councillor Pritchard reported that they were part of the “Red Road” scheme to reduce motor cycle accidents and would be trialled for 12 to 18 months.  

Police Matters.

P.C.S.O. Bellis explained the new reporting system but simplified it for our area.
In the period 12th September 2017 to 8th January 2018 he reported - 
One burglary in Eyton. 
The theft of a digger in Eyton.
One A.S.B. in Erbistock.
Crabtree Green.  Criminal damage to a window.  Councillor Blakemore thought that this had been “flagged” wrongly.  It was an attempted break in at a house and should have been recorded as such and asked for an update at our next meeting. 

Councillor Matthews expressed her concerns about the speed of some vehicles on the road outside the school.  This was especially dangerous when parents were dropping off and picking up children.  There was a need for a police presence at these times.  Could the “Go Safe” van not be employed on occasions?  

The Chair again sought information on the use of the police helicopter.   
 Agenda.
1.  Planning Applications.

· Greenacres, Erbistock.  Outline planning permission for one four bedroom detached dwelling and garage in garden area.  P/2017/0444.  Refused.  Section 78 Appeal made on 31st October 2017 against the Wrexham Planning Department’s decision.  Pending.
· Land adjacent to St. Erbin’s, Erbistock.  Change of use from agricultural land to kitchen garden and erection of shed.  Retrospective application.  P/2017/0672.  Withdrawn.
There followed a general discussion about planning procedures/applications and how these can be ignored/evaded especially by the use of a retrospective planning application.  Information was sought on the demolition/building going on at Park Eyton farm without any prior planning application.  
2.   Community Consortia.
The Chair had attended a meeting on 16th October.  The aim was to enable the larger community councils to co-operate and buy in bulk.  We were too small and it would not have been of any advantage for us. 
3.  Precept for 2018/9.
It was agreed that we keep the precept at its present level of £1,185 per annum.  Councillor Pritchard informed the members of the possibility of significant changes to the future workings of Community Councils.  If this involved considerably more expense we would have to review any future funding through the precept.
4.  Letter from Marie Curie Nursing.
The Clerk read out a letter from Marie Curie nurses asking for a donation to support their valuable work with patients living with terminal illnesses.  A long discussion followed.  They were only one of many deserving charities and we could contribute as individuals if we so wished. Our income is from our local residents and, as such, is public monies so it was felt that we would support only those charities or make donations where they have a direct impact on our local community.
5. A.O.B.
· Councillor Cooper reported on the recent Estyn inspection of Eyton Primary School.  This was classified as “Good” which was pleasing, though there were some issues that needed attention and a programme to remedy these was now in place.
· Councillor Matthews reported water draining off the field by Eyton crossroads and as the drain was blocked flooding the road.  Councillor Evans had the same issue of a blocked drain by Rosebine House, Eyton.                
     Councillor Pritchard would follow this up with the appropriate department.
· The Clerk tabled a copy of his e-mail to Councillor Pritchard of 30th November 2017 detailing the poor state of the roads in our area.  Little or nothing had been done recently and he felt that the current practice of filling the potholes with tarmac was not sufficient.  We recognised and accepted the pressures that W.C.B.C. were under but asked that something be done urgently.  Councillor Pritchard undertook to pursue the issue again.
· The Clerk up dated members on the new bus operators/schedules.    
6.  Date of next meeting.

This was to be 19th March 2018 in Eyton School at 7.30 pm.
The Chair thanked all for their attendance and contributions.
